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November 5, 2014

The Honourable Lena Metlege Dlab
Minister of Justice, Province of Nova Scotia
1690 Hollis Street, P.O. Box 7
Halifax. NS
B3J 2L6

Dear Minister Diab:

RE: Bill 64 - Limitation of Actions Act

Please accept the following submissions on behalf of the Aboriginal Law Section of the
Nova Scotia Branch of the Canadian Bar Association on Bill 64, the Limitations of
Actions Act

The Aboriginal Law Section is comprised of lawyers who work in the area of Aboriginal Law
within the Province. Many of our members represent First Nations and First Nation
members. Collectively we have an in depth knowledge of the legal issues facing Nova
Scotia Aboriginal communities and are well positioned to address the potential impacts of
the proposed legislation on our Aboriginal clients.

We are concerned about the lack of protection in the proposed legislation for Aboriginal
claims based on breach of fiduciary duty and other equitable claims against the Federal
and Provincial government. These claims often arise more than 15 years after the events
took place. Some date back to the early 1900's. While section 4 of the proposed legislation
provides that the Act will not apply to Aboriginal and Treaty Rights that are protected by
section 35 of the Constitution Act, 1982, it is not clear that this will be interpreted to
extend to claims based on breach of fiduciary duty and other equitable grounds.

We note that the Uniform Working Group which drafted the Uniform Limitations Act warned
in its report to the Uniform Law Commission of Canada that it did not have time to consider
the application of the uniform legislation on specific types of claims. It named environmental
and real property as two examples:
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